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District Governor’s Message

Lions of Virginia, District 24-E Governor, Lion Nelson Leftwich, reviews
notes prior to his final Cabinet Meeting for the fiscal year 2012-2013.

The meeting was held at the Lions Sight Foundation of Virginia building, also
know as the Eyeglass Recycling Center.

All District Officers, Zone and Cabinet Chairpersons present were asked to
give reports covering their activities during the final quarter.

In closing Governor Nelson expressed sincere appreciation to all for a job
well done, and asked that his message be taken back to all clubs within the
District.

On behalf of the Lions of District 24-E,

Thank you, District Governor Nelson, for your service and guidance in a great
year of Lionism.

You did an outstanding job!

Lion Editor Noel
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Message from 1st Vice District Governor

I want to express what a great honor and pleasure it has been to serve as your 1st VDG this year. It has been a
huge learning experience and has helped prepare me to be your District Governor. I will never be able to thank
DG Nelson enough for his help and friendship. He is a true gentleman, a dedicated lion, and he leads by
example! I could not of asked for a better mentor.

I have put together a great team for next year. The Governors Council positions are all filled with experienced,
enthusiastic and dedicated lions. We have a high energy group of Zone Chairs and my DG leadership team has
a lot of good ideas and is ready to get started. We will be introducing some new concepts and some minor
changes, but if we want to be successful and grow, sometimes changes are necessary. We would appreciate
your full support and acceptance of the DG Team's decisions.

Lion Tammie will be sending my proposed visitation schedule to each club president. Please review it with
your program chairs and get back to me, ASAP, if there is a conflict, I need to get this finalized quickly so I
can print our new 2013-2014 Directory.

My new pins have arrived and I will be carrying a few with me when I do my visitations. If you are a pin trader,
please ask me for one. My slogan will be " Focused On Lionism " and I will be talking about this when I visit
your clubs.

Once again, " Thank You " for honor of electing me as your District Governor for 2013-2014. I will do my best
to make you proud !

Yours in service,
Lion Kirk

Newly-elected District 24-E Officers

Second Vice-District Governor Lowell Skelton

District Governor Kirk Sampson

First Vice-District Governor Jim Newman
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Lions of Virginia State Convention

Lions of Virginia Multiple District 24 celebrated their 90th Lions State Convention ,at the Holiday Inn Bristol,
VA May 30 - June 2, 2013. The convention was hosted by the North Tazewell Lions Club of District 24-F. Past
District Governor / Past Council Chair Lion Janice D..Bowling served as the Convention Chairperson, working
with and overseeing the many sub-committees that contributed to making the Convention a huge success.

Smith Mountain Lake Lions enjoying the 90th
Lions of Virginia State Convention in Bristol,
Virginia. Pictured left to right: Lowell Skelton,
who was elected to 2nd Vice District Governor;
Debbie Farthing, SML Lions Membership Chair;
Ray Templin of the Honaker Lions Club & District
24E Chairperson, who has just presented SML
Lions with the 2nd Place Scrapbook award; Rick
Carroll, SML Lions Director; Ralph Long, District
24-E Leader Dog Chair; and Kirk Sampson, who
was elected to District 24-E District Governor.

With Bristol, VA being the Birth Place of Country Music, the highlight of Thursday evening was entertainment
provided by the Tim White Country Band, a buffet meal, and plenty of fellowship.

Friday proved to be a busy, yet fun filled day with: Pin Traders / Exhibits, a Spouse-Guest Hospitality Room,
District Cabinet Meetings, the Opening General Session, ending with the James Bland Music Scholarship
Competition.

Megan Walton, Soprano, a 17 year old graduating student
at Stafford HS took top honors for her presentation Glitter
and Be Gay (from Candide) by Leonard Bernstein. Megan
was sponsored by the District 24-A Woodbridge Lions
Club.

Matthew Schultheis, an accomplished pianist, was the top
performing instrumentalist. Matthew is 15 years old and a
ninth grade student at Potomac Falls HS, he played
Winnsboro Cotton Mill Blues. Matthew was sponsored by
District 24-A Alexandria Host Lions Club.
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Saturday proved to be yet another busy day, starting with: a Lions Memorial Service, Club Officer Training,
classes on Leadership, Membership, the Second General Session, even a late afternoon Fashion Show. A Lions
Social / Reception was held prior to the evening Convention Banquet and introduction of the event’s Guest of
Honor, International Director Lion Carolyn Messier.

Lion Messier, from Windsor Locks, Connecticut, is serving a two
year term as Director of the International Association of Lions
Clubs. Director Messier is the Executive Director of the Lions
Low Vision Center and a Low Vision Therapist, and holds many
titles, both in and out of Lions Clubs International. Her address on
Vision was interjected many times with personal family
experiences.

Pictured above are a local regular group of attendees seated: Moneta Lions Pat Bailey, Gloria Guice, and Joan
Brackin. Standing: Moneta Lion Del Bailey, Bedford Host Lions Past District Governor Bernice Leftwich,
Governor Lion Nelson Leftwich, Moneta Lions Rob Senoski, and Lynne Philbin.
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The evening finally came to a close following many well deserved Award Presentations ranging from; Club,
District, Lions of Virginia Multiple District, and the Lions Clubs International level. Pictured above: Lion
Gloria Guice, with the Moneta Lions Club, was presented a Lions Clubs International (LCI) President’s
Certificate of Appreciation, by District 24-E’s Governor Lion Nelson Leftwich. Moneta Lion Pat Bailey accepts
the First Place Scrapbook Award Plaque, from Lion L. Ray Templin, 2nd Vice District Governor and Public
Relations Chairperson for Lions of Virginia District 24-F, Moneta Lions President Elect Rob Senoski looks on.

Sunday began with a Non-Sectarian Worship, followed by a Fellowship Breakfast, District Meetings, District
Governors Elections, ending with the Convention’s Final General Session.

Submitted by Lion Rob Senoski

LOVF Winners

Winners of the 2013 LOVF raffle were sold by the following clubs:

1st prize -$10,000 - Dinwidde Lions Club (24-B)
2nd prize-$ 500 - Clarkesville Lions Club (24-B)
3rd prize-$ 500 - Augusta Lions Club (24-C)

District 24-E Bland Contest Winners

Miriam Liske-Doorandish, left, was District 24-E’s top instrumental contender to advance on to The Bland
Music Competition, sponsored by the Boone’s Mill Lions, Mirian is 18 years old and a graduating senior from
the American School of Correspondence. Miriam played her rendition of "Concerto in B minor, 1st movement:
Allegro, by Antonin Dvorak, on the Cello. Grace Kim, right, an 18 year old soprano, and a graduate from
Jefferson Forest High School, was District 24-E’s top vocalist. Grace was sponsored by the Forest Lions Club.
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Tragedy in Oklahoma

Dear Lions,

As many of you know, a tragic event occurred in the United States a few days ago. A deadly tornado touched
down in the state of Oklahoma killing over 20 people, including children, as well as destroying schools, a
hospital and many homes in the town of Moore.

A donor in Vancouver, Canada, was so moved by the stories of individual bravery and survival from Oklahoma
that he donated US$1,000 to the disaster relief fund at Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) as a
challenge to other Lions to match his donation. A match does not need to be the full $1,000, but can be any
amount - even US$1. Through local Lions efforts, this money will be used for immediate relief and long term
reconstruction. To match this donation, contact LCIF or donate at https://www.lcif.org/EN/ways-to-give/lion-
disaster-donation.php. All donations to the disaster relief fund are Melvin Jones Fellowship eligible.

Many other Lions across the US and world have also responded to the devastation in Oklahoma. A club in
Michigan had a club meeting Tuesday night where over US$3,000 was donated with more on the way from
clubs across the district. Districts in Florida and Virginia are sending truckloads of relief supplies to the scene.
Donations have come in from Ontario and Prince Edward Island in Canada and from many clubs in the US.

Please be generous in your donations to assist disaster relief and reconstruction. Thank you!

LCIF Development

Training Classes:

I am pleased to announce the training classes for 2013-2014 are as follows:

June 22 10:00 am New River Criminal Justice Training Center 601 Marcy Road, Dublin

Classes will include:

Presidents PDG Dallas Scott
Secretaries DG Nelson Leftwich
Treasurers Second VDG Jim Newman
Membership Chairs GMT Charlie Herbert

This is required training for the Club Excellence Award. I hope to see all of the new officers there.

Lion Dallas Scott PDG
24-E GLT Chair
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Rich Creek-Giles Breakfast Branch Lions Club

Rich Creek – Giles Breakfast Branch Lions gathered on Saturday, April 27 for our first annual Night for Sight
fund raising gala. The event was an effort to raise funds toward the purchase of a SPOT unit which would be
housed in Giles County as well as for other sight projects. Held at the home of Dean and Angie Davis, the event
was well attended. Nineteen very talented artists – some professionals and some hobbyists – donated their
work to the auction.

Food was catered by The Palisades
Restaurant from Eggleston.

Lion Betty Herbert’s own band, Ratatouille, provided music for background as well as dancing. (front l to r)
Bill Hoffman, Donna Arnold, Don Knox, Lion Betty Herbert, Dixon Smiley, Lynn Chenault; (back l to r) Dick
Kazee, Jeff Ritchie.

The event was photographed by Whitescarver Photography, LLC. All the photos from the event can be viewed
at www.whitescarverphotographyllc.zenfolio.com .
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Lion State Secretary Treasurer Tammie Brightwell
was on hand to demonstrate SPOT. Most of those
in attendance took advantage of the opportunity
to have their vision screened. No one left less
than totally impressed.

By the end of the evening most of the art had been sold and our
guests headed home with full stomachs, some beautiful artwork
and smiles on their faces.

Thanks go to all the Lions from Rich Creek
and Blacksburg who came to support us in our
efforts. RC-Giles Breakfast Branch Lions, as
small a group as we are, was able to raise $1800
Toward the purchase of a SPOT unit for Giles County.
Much of our success goes to the wonderful volunteers
without whom we could not have done what we did.

(Right) Lion Edna Malone and volunteer Katherine
Chambless

Over the weekend of May 31 – June 2 Lions Charlie and Betty Herbert, along with Lions Tommy Hess and
Gary Midkiff of the Rich Creek host club, attended the 90th State Lions Club convention in Bristol, VA. These
members enjoyed meeting and being with Lions from across the state, enjoying good seminars, a wonderfully
short afternoon session on Saturday, wonderful speakers and great food. We are all very proud of Giles
County’s very own Miriam Liske’Doorandish who won 3rd place in the instrumental portion of the Bland
Scholarship finals. Miriam is a cellist. There are no local competitions so Miriam competed though the
Boone’s Mill Lions Club. ( See District 24-E Winners on page 5)

Submitted by Lion Betty Herbert
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Mount Pleasant Lions Club

Rebecah Smith, Principal at Garden City Elementary School
presented the Mount Pleasant Lions Club with a Volunteer
Service Award. This was given in recognition of the club’s help
with the Pack-a-Snack Program (to provide needy children with
extra food and snacks over weekends). Once a month, several
members of the club picked up food at Feeding America
Southwest Virginia, took it to the school where about 100 bags
were filled. The club also took needy families shopping for
back-to-school supplies and clothes in September and Christmas
shopping in December.

Submitted by Anne Ferguson

Moneta Lions Club

Members of the Moneta Lions Club recently hosted their quarterly Bingo Party at the Central Virginia Area
Agency on Aging’s Moneta Dinning Center. Club members entertained the clients between games, and awarded
numerous sundry items as prizes to the many lucky winners. Former Moneta Lion Gloria Just, Nurse
Practitioner, retired, and Odelle Arthur sport broad smiles following a healthy blood pressure check.

The Moneta Lions Club held their Thirteenth Annual Golf Outing Fund-raiser on April 22nd at the Mariners
Landing Golf and Country Club in Huddleston. The Club continues to help people in the area through eyesight
and hearing preservation and other programs. The outing helped raise essential monies for the things over and
above our time; equipment, screening, education and providing eye exams, eyeglasses, hearing aids and other
equipment for the needy in the area.
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(Left) Lion Del Bailey, Golf Chair, and Lion Chuck Dideon, Fund-raising Chair set up the finishing touches.
(Center) The Grand Prize was a Taylormade Rocketbalz RBZ HP Iron Set, won by Tom Sixbey.
(Right) Joe Rada, Ed Walder, Tom Mignogna, and Steve Kenorick were honored as the First Place Team.

Moneta Lion Bob Ollweiler, seated, performs a vision
screening for one of several Lake Christian Ministries
clients Wednesday May 15th. Looking on are Lions
Lynne Philbin, Gloria Guice, and Rob Senoski, who also
interviewed the LCM clients, administered vision
screenings and assisted filling out various forms for those
needing assistance

Representatives of the Moneta Lions Club paid an
unexpected visit to the Huddleston Elementary School,
donating items collected by the club’s members, as a
"Jump Start" for the upcoming year. Lion Gloria Guice,
center, shares a big smile with Principal Aprille Monroe,
left and Susan Tuck School Nurse.

Club members delivered Labels for Education along with used ink cartridges which can be turned in for cash
for school supplies. A variety of toiletry items were also presented to Nurse Tuck to be distributed during her
annual Hygiene Awareness Class.

Summer may be on it’s way, but many senior citizens are always chilly. The Moneta Lions Club recently
donated approximately three dozen "Lap Robes" to the residents of Runk & Pratt Residential Adult Care
Facility at Westlake.The Lap Robes, mini-Afghans, were all hand crafted by club members and their friends,
being just the right size to cover only the lap and not get entangled in the mechanism of a wheel chair.
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Two very appreciative residents display their lap robes with,
standing, Westlake’s Activities Director Janie Bush, Lions Lynne
Philbin, Rob Senoski, Gloria Guice and behind the camera, Lion
Sarah Hunt.

Moneta Lion Club members held a "White Cane Day" Saturday
May 18th at the White House Store in Huddleston, and Food
Lion in Moneta. Pamphlets covering other subject matters were
distributed during this latest outing, and Lions Of Virginia
Foundation raffle tickets were sold.

Pictured at the Moneta Food Lion are Lions Pat and Del
Bailey, Bart Mathies, and Bob Ollweiler. Others working
were: Lions Tim Haer, Jerry Over, Farris Maddox, Denny
Heenan, and Rob Senoski.

The Moneta Lions Club Treasurer, Lion Del Bailey
recently presented a check to Rosey Clark, Manager of the
Moneta Branch of the Bedford County Public Library
System Foundation. The proceeds of the check are to be
used specifically for equipment or materials for the
visually impaired. Also attending the presentation were
Club President Lion Lynne Philbin, Past President Lion

Gloria Guice, and First Vice President Lion Rob Senoski.

Moneta Elementary School Staff held a "Volunteer Appreciation
Social" Thursday May 30th to honor their many unselfish
assistants. Numerous groups and individuals maintain the flower
beds, perform office duties, support the teaching staff, are
mentors to the students, even assist the School Nurse with the
annual health screening.Principal Melanie Simmons extended a
personal Thank You and presented each of the volunteers with a
recyclable tote bag. Pictured are Moneta Lion Gloria Guice,
Principal Simmons, Lion Rob Senoski, and School Nurse Anne
Long. Submitted by Lion Rob Senoski
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Smith Mountain Lake Lions Club

Lion Ron Rear (right) presents The International Association of
Lions Clubs Life Membership Award to SML Lion Bob Hawlk.
Ron recently visited with Bob at his new home in Marietta,
Georgia. After a career in the U.S. Army and the corporate world,
Bob joined the SML Lions in 1989 and was an active member of
the Club supporting many projects, including serving on the
Board of Directors of the Scholarship Trust Fund from 1990-2006
and as its President from 1995-1996. He received the Melvin
Jones Fellow award in 2006. In recognition of Bob’s many years
of dedicated service, the SML Lions proposed to Lions Club
International that he be granted a Life Membership. Bob joins
more than 53,000 Lions approved as Life Members worldwide.

Members of the Smith Mt. Lake Lions club, and spouses,
recently made a visit to the Winston Salem Industries for
the Blind (WSIFB). This agency is one of ninety similar
operations in the United States which offer work
opportunities for the blind and visually handicapped. Over
450 personnel are employed at the facility, of which 360
are blind or visually handicapped. While the primary
mission of the Winston Salem agency is manufacturing
items such as mattresses, clothing articles for the military,
and eyeglasses for the Veterans Administration, they
serve the local community as well with an after school
“little red school house” for children with visual
handicaps. This is a free service provided to children, funded through donations, grants and the Agency.
Shown in the picture, L to R, are: Anna Telford, Gene Singer, Carmen Singer, Bill Telford, Tom Hamlin, Mary
Hamlin, Ralph Long and Will Spivey (Vice President of Marketing at WSIFB).

The Smith Mountain Lake Lions Club held its annual
Reverse Raffle on Saturday, April 13, 2013 with over 300
attendees. The monies raised from the event will be used
to support community projects. Dividing the $5,000
grand prize were (left to right) Nancy Guengerich, SML
Lion Keith Shelton, SML Lion Bill Ward, SML Lion
Ralph Long, and a winner who wished to remain
anonymous.
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On June 3, 2013, members of the SML Lions
supported the “Swing Fore a Cure” at the Water’s
Edge County Club in Penhook, Virginia. The
Swing Fore A Cure is Southwest Virginia’s
premier golf event that brings business and
community leaders from around the region. It has
become the top American Cancer Society golf fund
raiser in the nation. SML members helping with
event were (left to right):Tom Fansler, Ron
Jamison, Tom Scott, Tom Hamlin, Joe Brown, Ray
Holt, Lowell Skelton, Ken Hurt, Larry Iceman,
Win Tennies, and Thom Collidge.

Submitted by Lion Cindy Decker

Salem Host Lions

The Salem Host Lions have had a busy spring season this
year. In March, the club met with the Hanging Rock
Lions Club at the Salem Civic Center and welcomed
District Governor Nelson Leftwich, 2nd Vice District
Governor Lion Jim Newman, and Region III Zone Chair
Lion Joseph Wade. During this meeting the District
Governor presented the following members of the Salem
Host Lions Club with chevrons for their years of service
as a Lion. Awards were presented to the following Salem
Host Lions: Jerry DeGraff - 45 years, Randy Harris - 10
years, Bill Powell - 10 Years, Bob Pafford - 45 years, Ray
Straub - 10 years, Warner Bonderman - 30 years and
Barry Dick-10 years. The Salem Host Lions would like to

thank these members for their continued service in making
our club what it is today!

In April the Salem Host Lions hosted a Community
Appreciation Dinner at their April 16, 2013, meeting at the
Salem Civic Center. The club donated $19,000 to
representatives from the local schools and other
community groups. Recipients pictured below from left to
right include Officer Hudson, Officer Hefner, Officer
Robertson, Lieutenant Clayton (Salem Police DARE
Program), Kanisha & Lisa Wiley (Glenvar High School
After Prom Committee), Captain Kenny Lampert (Salem
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Rescue Squad), Chris Wilkes (Salem High School Band), Marge Dillion (Salem Police DARE Program), Ben
Newsome (Andrew Lewis Middle School Band), Amy Young and Susan Thomas (Salem High School After
Prom Committee), Officer Critz (VA Special Olympics Torch Run), Scott Habeeb (Salem High School), Chris
King (Andrew Lewis Middle School).

In May, the Salem Host Lions Club donated $2,000 to
become a partner with the Salem YMCA for the summer
camp program. The contribution will provide funds that
will go directly to making the YMCA programs and
membership available to boys and girls in need. The
Salem YMCA offers a safe place to spend the summer
engaging in various supervised activities. Pictured from
left to right Mark Johnson, Vice President of Operations;
Lion Bill Powell; Trish Reynolds, Operations Director;
and Lion Tom Sixbey.

In June the club opened the concession stand at the Salem Stadium for the Blue Ridge Music Festival. During
the day of the festival the club logged over 325 volunteer hours and sold over 1600 hotdogs. The club looks
forward to the annual scholarship picnic on June 4th.

During this season the Salem Host Lions would like to welcome their newest member, Lion Tim Miller, and
remember long time member Lion Ray Straub who passed away June 1, 2013. Lion Ray Straub has been a
member of the Salem Host Lions for 10 years and was a Melvin Jones Fellow and Lion of the Year.

Submitted by Jenny Poland

Ferrum Lions Club

Lion Christopher Stone, President of the Ferrum Lions Club,
presented Lion Rob Senoski with a thank you memento following
a Home Safety Presentation to the club’s membership recently.
Lion Rob, a member of the Moneta Lions Club and Safety
Chairperson for Lions District 24-E, briefed the Ferrum members
on the history of Smoke Alarms, recommended placement and
proper maintenance.

Also discussed were home fire extinguishers, and suggested
mounting locations. Lion Rob stressed several times, the
importance of calling "911" prior to investigating the source of
smoke in the home or attempting to extinguish a fire.
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Blacksburg Breakfast Lions Club

The Blacksburg Breakfast Lions Club is hosting the second annual "Lions on the Lake" event for blind and
visually impaired individuals. People of all ages are welcome especially children, to enjoy boat rides and being
out on Clayter lake, swimming, snacks and good company. Family members are of course welcome as well.

When Saturday afternoon June 29 at the clayttor lake state park boat ramp and beach(approximately 1:00
p.m.-4:00 p.m.). If you , your family member or a friend are blind or visually impaired and are interested in
more information please contact

Suzanne Ament seament@radford.edu 540-381-0963
We hope that lions around the district will make this known to anyone who might be interested. Also, if any
lions are willing to provide transportation from their own areas and back for blind individuals , please let
Suzanne know so we can match up ride -givers with riders. If you do your own matching, please let us know
how many will be coming. Of course the lions are most welcome to participate as well!

Drinks and snacks will be provided. People can bring whatever they want or need : blankets, towels, sunhats,
folding chairs etc., Looking forward to meeting everyone!

Submitted by Lion Suzanne Ament

Roanoke Valley Breakfast Lions Club

Lion Jim Dalton turned in over 4,000 pairs of
eyeglasses to Eyeglass Recycling. He had picked
up the eyeglasses at Lenscrafter Stores.

Submitted by Lion Glenn Asher
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Forest Lions Club
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(Preceding page) On Friday, May 3rd, The Forest Lions along with the Jefferson Forest Cross Country hosted
the annual $10,000 Raffle at the Forest Recreation Center. Pictured from Top Left: Lion Richard Chaffin
emcee, Top Right: Lion Cindy Mohrmann explains the work of Lions, Middle Left: 240 happy attendees,
Middle Right: Door Prize Team of Lions Barbara Wright, Jessica Borneman and Tom Crush, Bottom Left:
Raffle numbers and Side Pot trackers Lions Dallas and Frances Scott and Bottom Right: customers browse
silent action items.. At the end of the evening 10 happy attendees each left with a check for $1,000 in their
pocket. Others left with winnings from 50/50 drawings or side pot bets. Everyone left with a good meal and
good cheer. Mark your calendars for Friday, May 2, 2014.

(Left) Lions Jim Bowersett and Dallas Scott

Saturday, April 20th at 8:00 AM found 5 hardy Lions
picking up trash along a 3 mile stretch of Bateman Bridge
Road in Forest. Bateman Bridge Road provides visitors
access to Thomas Jefferson's Poplar Forest. Three hours
later 10 bags of trash lined the road awaiting pickup by
VDOT on Monday.

Meanwhile, a second team of Lions conducted vision
screening at the Jones Memorial Library in Lynchburg. In
the course of 4 hours, twenty- two children were tested
with one requiring referral.
(Right: L - R (Rear) Lions Richard Chaffin, Dallas Scott,
Barbara Wright, Joanne Grant and George Mohrmann
(Front) LionsTom Crush and Frances Scott

On April 5 and 6, members of the Forest Lions Club could
be found at the Graves Mill Shopping Center and the
Forest Kroger collecting donations in support of our
annual White Cane fund raising campaign. Over the
course of these two days $1,000 was raised in support of
our sight programs. Seventeen Lions were on hand to
participate in this highly successful effort organized and
led by Lion Barbara Wright.

(Left) Lions Jessica and Elliott Borneman collecting
donations at the Forest Kroger
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At the May 14 meeting of the Forest Lions Club, Past
International Director Lion Richard Chaffin presents the
Lions Club International Melvin Jones Fellow Award to
Lion Joanne Grant. Looking on is Lion Bob Grant. Lions
Joanne and Bob have been Lions and members of the
Forest Club since the summer of 2011. In that short time,
they have actively participated in many activities to
include the annual Christmas tree sale, the $10 K Raffle,
road clean-up, and book buddies at New London
Academy. The Grants have also given generously of their
personal resources making significant contributions in
support of Camp Too Sweet, a summer program for
diabetic children, and the Lions Club International
worldwide campaign to eliminate measles. Lion Joanne, a
retired nurse, is also heading up the Club's first ever

Health and Safety Fair to be held Saturday, November 2nd at the Forest Presbyterian Church.

Submitted by Lion George Mohrmann

Cave Spring Lions Club

Lion Tressa Camidge, LOVF Raffle Chair Lion Larry Nash, recruits new members



Lion Chuck Jordan on Mended Hearts Lions Jim Newman, Tom Webster, Dharam Sawh and
Dewey Monger: joint meeting with Boone’s Mill Lions

Lion Noel Cosby presents Life Membership Pin honoring Doc Bartley designed by Lion
certificate of Doc Bartley to Mrs. Bartley Jim Newman

Lion Jim Bailey thanks Michelle Ickes for Lion Newsletter Editor Noel receives Council
program on hearing of Governors’ Distinguished Service Award


